Executive Board II
ALA Midwinter Meeting
Jan 10, 2011
San Diego, California
Attendees: Marcy Bidney, Tracey Hughes, Roger Knouff, Chris Kollen, Carol McAuliffe, Susan Moore, Hallie Pritchett, Katherine Rankin, Pete Reehling, G Salim , Dan Seldin, Edith Scarletto,  T. Wangyal Shawa, Mike Smith, Kathleen Weesies
 I. Welcome and Introductions
II. Officer Reports
a. Chair’s Report (Marcy Bidney)
The committee finished the revisions of Bylaws. A draft will be going out to membership soon. The draft does not include the name change voted on at the previous Executive Board meeting that will be a separate document and vote.
Program planning is pretty set for 2011. We are still waiting on the timing of the program.
b. Vice Chair’s Report (Hallie Pritchett)
The MAGERT Wiki will be taken down by end of month, and Hallie will contact groups to move their content to ALA Connect. She is looking for a tour on Friday or Sat in New Orleans. Tracey suggested a dinner cruise.
c. Past Chair’s Report (Kathy Weimer)
	- Not available
d. Treasurer’s Report (Mike Smith)
Mike asks that any outstanding charges be sent as soon as possible to wrap up last year’s figures. 
e. Secretary’s Report (Edith Scarletto
Please send all liaison and committee reports to Edith by Jan 30-31 for inclusion in the next baseline issue. 
III. Committee/ Discussion Group Reports
a. Cataloging and Classification Committee (Susan Moore)
Susan noted that they had eleven attendees and she will be submitting a full report for baseline.
b. Publications Committee (Kathleen Weesies)
The committee is in the process of overhauling Coordinates, our scholarly journal. The current editor will warn editorial board of changes to come. They will be putting back issues onto the website. There will be an investigation of using Texas Digital Library open journal system as an electronic platform for the future of Coordinates. 
c. Education Committee (Carol McAuliffe)
There is a possibility of outreach in New Orleans in the planning stages with Kathy Weimer an alumna, to LSU library school and geography departments. The committee is working with the Educational resources website, working to link to the core competencies and find complimentary resources, helpful links, tutorials, and possible webinars . The committee has not yet settled on a webinar platform . The site should have some content by the Annual Conference.  ALA chats are suspended so make sure if have hot topic chats that they are marketed to various groups who might be interested. Carol is looking at how we can use the I-Link system for webinars, or open recorded session for instruction, or training. 
Edith mentioned that ACRL science and technology section does a science information literacy chat on Facebook once a month. She will forward the information to Marcy and Carol for investigation.
d. GeoTech (Tracey Hughes)
There was a full agenda and Tracey encouraged virtual participation. The main discussion was to make products are that are visible and are distributed. Fifteen people attended the physical meeting. Tracey asked about trying to schedule nearer to the GIS discussion group. Marcy noted that she had attempted to do so, but ALA did not schedule that way.
There was also a discussion of spatial portals, who was using them, and vendors available.
e. GIS, Data, and Map Collection Discussion Group (Marcy Bidney for Rebecca Lowery)
There was a variety of topics and combined discussion.  Marcy noted that the combined discussion forum seems to be working.  
f. ALCTS/Cataloging Interest Group (Susan Moore)
The group had twenty-four people. The room was small, so they pulled in eight chairs. Someone asked about the usual attendance and the timing (Sunday at 8am). Susan noted that at Annual they often have 40-50 people and it seems well attended. Someone asked about the percentage of MAGERT folks and Susan noted that almost all were MAGERT. Annual usually sees more ALCTS folks as well who do not belong to MAGERT.  They discussed Cartographic Resources as well as RDA, form/ genre terms 655, use of web 2.0 in working with cataloging and the possibility of crowd sourcing for coordinates. 
g. Nominations
Greg Marsh is the new GeoTech chair, Louise Ratcliff is the new Cataloging Interest Group leader, and Paige Andrew has tentatively agreed to be Treasurer, but Marcy needs to confirm with him. 
h. Program Planning (Carol McAuliffe)
Our upcoming program, There’s a Map for That Maps and Tools You Didn’t Know About will include static, interactive, and how to create maps. Carol is waiting to confirm RUSA/MARS cosponsoring the program. She is not yet sure of the total fundraising options for the program. Tracey suggests contacting the School Librarians and maybe YALSA.  There was a discussion about the cost of internet for the program. We are looking at getting a vendor donation for a raffle. Some marketing is set up: baseline ads, Facebook, Save the Date email flyers. 
i. Bylaws
These have been completed and will be sent out to the membership.
j. Membership
MAGERT numbers are down a little for personal and down a few for organizational members. Do we want to revitalize and offer a value for membership? What benefit would be accrued (Kathleen)? Marcy asks that we talk about this issue next time. If you have ideas for benefits to organizational members, send them to Roger. One corporate member, East View, dropped. Roger will send them a letter. Kathleen noted that many people (companies) are offering map like products and we should approach them as map authorities. Chris noted that we sometimes ask them to help sponsor a reception. Roger will take that on with Marcy. Student membership is also down. There was a discussion about free membership for students. 
Marcy commented that other round tables have eliminated fees for student membership. This is how ESRI got into schools, offering cheap stuff. We should encourage students to become members. We could do it as a trial to boost membership. Hallie asked current cost ($10). Wangyal asked about a 1$ fee so it is not free. 
Carol McAuliffe moves that we make the student membership free.
Hallie Pritchett, second. 
Discussion, no additional discussion.  
Vote: Nine for
None against
None abstaining
The motion passes.
Marcy will notify ALA of the change. Someone asks how we will know we have new student members. Roger sends them a welcome letter and we will keep track. The ALA student rate limit is 5 years, so we could track if they remain members. 
IV. Old Business
a. Virtual Meetings
Marcy suggests we move this to the agenda for Annual and do some background investigation in the mean time. You will be hearing from Marcy as she sends out information for virtual meetings from other groups. There will be an active conversation among the Executive Board. 
b. Which communication tools to use when? Website, Wiki, Connect, etc.
1. Hallie talked about the wiki. The ALA wiki used to be for works in progress, it has been used, but we have had extensive issues with vandalizing spam. It was locked down, but has had even more recent. When the wiki went up, we had fewer options for discussion and draft forums. Now have the ALA Connect option. She suggests that we decide to drop the wiki and move toward using ALA Connect. Folks will have until the end of month to move content over. 
2. MAGERT Website. We do not know what it will look like yet after ALA transitions to the Drupal platform. It should be much easier. Colleen has served as our webmaster a long time, and will continue but would like help after the transition. What do people think of having one person from each committee be responsible?
Hallie notes that there are several concerns to keep in mind: 1) Drupal may be difficult to learn; 2) many editors could make the site less consistent and more fractured in content; 3) we don’t know how many editors ALA will allow us; 4) how will we divide up the content responsibilities?
Marcy notes that assuming we can have as many editors as we need, do we want to divide up some of the responsibilities by committee?
Carol thinks that the Continuing Education committee would like to have this especially with their aspirations of developing more content for their pages. Hallie is concerned that we find people who are comfortable. Wangyal asks if Colleen will be okay with sharing the responsibilities? Also,  each committee member may not really want to do it.  Maybe Education is interested, maybe others are not. Or, we could split the difference, so Colleen has help. Susan comments that it is her impression that Colleen would be okay with help, and is excited to have the new Drupal book. Having someone from each committee may make the web a heavy committee assignment for some while others would not have much content to maintain. It might be better to select just a few folks to share the web responsibilities with Colleen. Hallie suggests maybe assign certain duties related to the website to some people. Tracey asks that we make sure that we are being clear what we are using the website for. We talked about trying to keep things less scattered and moving that to committees. We should make sure that we have good guidelines to prevent fragmentation. Hallie notes there will be a template for committee pages. 
Marcy notes that she will pursue having access for more than one person, and then divide it into different sections. Colleen has to do this on her own time, so having it done more quickly might help her out. 
3. ALA Connect. For all our formal communications, we all should be on ALA Connect. From now on it will be our official tool. Please use it for any committee work that is being done. Chats (when they come back) are great ways to keep virtual members and groups working. As a chair you can do your committee group work in closed sections if you wish. Content is not visible to the public, so working documents can be posted. 
4. Listserv. Hallie asked if we could talk about the magert@ala.listserv. The list seems to include many people who are not on the membership list. GODORT doesn’t use their ALA listserv anymore, instead they use ALA Connect. Apparently, the list was not correct and they weren’t getting to the right members. Hallie notes that our list is not heavily trafficked. She forwarded the unsubscribe information for someone who contacted the list saying they were getting the email in error. Also, we also have Maps-L as a vehicle to the larger community. Tracey asked why we can’t push ALA to make it more accurate, while we use other avenues? Kathleen agrees. She also wants us to keep GIS folks involved in those groups as well and keep pushing out into that realm. 
5. MAGERT Logo.  There are several options for use of the logo. Keep to the rules of the logo when you use it. It can be found on ALA Connect/ online documents/ Magert Logo/ zip file (http://connect.ala.org/node/126123) with 3 versions, and a read me file with use rules. If you have questions, Hallie did put link to Exec for contacts. Roger asked about the name change. Hallie noted that if we do change it then we can revise the logo then. For now, we can use the one we have.
V. New Business
Marcy asked for any new business.
Wangyal wanted to discuss the conflict in meeting times. Different times would be helpful.  He had to choose between the GeoTech committee and the Cataloging and Classification Committee meeting. While he knows more people come for discussion group it would be nice to have no conflicts. 
Kathleen asked how things are scheduled? And what about the 2011 Annual Program timing. Marcy noted that we give ALA 1, 2, options, and we have no control over the final schedling. We see it when the schedule comes out. Carol notes that RUSA knows our requested times and didn’t mention a conflict. Marcy will try to not schedule conflicting times for meetings, but it is not in our control. Our meetings will not be scheduled during our program. 
Wangyal wanted to discuss combined discussion group GIS/ Map Collection.  He wants us to make sure that those who come to talk about either topic have it covered properly. The leader should try to encourage discussion for both topics. Marcy noted that she thought the discussion was very well rounded and that we will continue to encourage all sides of the discussion.
Kathleen asked about additional ribbons for MAGERT and maybe vendors. This falls to Roger on membership to order them for the conference. 
G Salim, asked about vendors you would recommend for maps and atlases. Some mentioned include: East View, Proquest, Gograpic Research, National Geographic, Oxford, Lexis Nexis Readex
Susan moves to adjourn.
